WIB report 21st October 2024

Good evening everyone. For all that do not know me | will introduce myself
as Marie Millar from WIB.

We held our AGM in September and we sadly said goodbye to two
members who retired, firstly Jenny and our chair Julia. | was then elected
as chairperson.

At the AGM we recruited two members David and Len, we will make good
use of them by keeping them busy.

Angela and myself attended the station adopters award ceremony last
week and Weeley train station won joint winner in the category of best
station transformation.

WIB cannot take all the credit for that as there has been a lot of much
needed work happening by Greater Anglia. The workmen have been very
kind and supportive to us during their time spent. They have connected a
water tap and secured an old brick building/shed with a combination lock
allowing us to store our equipment.

The history board has been erected and the windows to the station building
have been boarded, we will eventually have art work put on the windows
designed by Angela.

The bloomers have begun the Autumn planting around the village, and we
continue to plan for the year ahead.

The poppy net is ready to be put back up in the village, just waiting for
confirmation from the farmer.

Lastly, we have a spare water butt and would like to offer it to the village
hall? It will go alongside the existing one to help with watering in the
summer. WIB will collect and erect it.

Thank You



